The Galloway School PTO General Meeting

May 10, 2005

The PTO General Meeting was held at 6:30pm on May 10, 2005.  The participants from the PTO Board consisted of Lori Lehtola and Grace Lauderdale.  Lisa Bridges represented the teachers. Bonnie Cerace, Principal and 11 parents were also in attendance.  Ms. Lehtola chaired the meeting in the President’s absence and Ms. Lauderdale presented the Treasurer’s Report for the Treasurer in her absence and read the March General PTO Minutes.

The following topics were discussed at this meeting:

1.0 PTO Board Elections

The ballots were collected from attendees of the PTO General Meeting and from ballots that were returned before the meeting.  The votes were unanimous to elect the following 2005-2006 Galloway PTO Board Members:

(1) President – Amy Spenrath

(2) Vice President – Lori Lehtola

(3) Treasurer – Brandie Fry

(4) Secretary – Nigs Digby

2.0 Treasurer’s Report 

Grace provided a copy of the latest PTO budget to the attendees.  All expenses have been reported for the Art Extravaganza.  Even though a few people have not turned in the art fees, this event did not generate a loss in the budget.  The Funding Factory (thanks to Pearl!) has generated over $286.  This money will be used towards the purchase of a color laser printer for the computer lab.  The Penny Drive brought in over $735.  This amount, along with $2000 will be used towards the purchase of new playground equipment.  The PTO Board voted this month to lower the minimum balance required in the PTO checking account.  This was necessary to help pay for the new playground equipment.  The only remaining item is the Yearbook. 

3.0 Teacher Appreciation

Lisa Bridges provided a status on the Teacher Appreciation Luncheon.  The luncheon is from 11:30-12:30 tomorrow (Wednesday, May 11).  Lisa requested that people sign up for food.  Enough volunteers have signed up to provide coverage for each class while the teachers have their luncheon.

4.0 Yearbook Status

Grace reported on the Yearbook status for Pearl Hewitt.  Requests were made for more pictures from Rodeo Day, Art Extravaganza, Galas, Spring Program, Kindergarten Graduation, Awards Night, and Teacher Luncheon.  Also, a request to put in the orders for yearbooks was made.  At the time of the meeting, only ~60% of the student population had submitted Yearbook orders. 

5.0 Playground

Debbie Kropp reported on the status of the playground equipment and distributed copies of the playground layout.  A decision was made to order the equipment from May Recreation Equipment Co. and will arrive in ~4-6weeks (beginning of June).  Teachers decided on the accessories of the equipment.  The cost is $41,145, of which 30% is for the purchase and installation of the mulch and borders.

6.0 Principal’s Comments

Bonnie has a wish list that she will provide at Saturday night’s Gala.  Approximately 128 people will be in attendance.  The Gala will start at 7pm.  Directions to the Houston Country Club will go home tomorrow. 

Bonnie requested suggestions to boost attendance for next year’s Gala.  Need to encourage new families to attend.  Marcela White suggested bringing back the mentor program for new parents.  Also, Marcela will send out a survey to parents to find out why attendance at the Gala was so low. 

Following the idea for involvement from new families, another suggestion was made to plan more social events.  One option would be to plan an after school play date at the new playground or park.

Enrollment is at 132 students for next year.

Currently, there are 21 students signed up for the Galloway summer camp (18 non-Galloway students, 3 Galloway students).

Awards night is on May 24 (lower elementary) and May 26 (upper elementary).

Be sure to sign up for Parent/Teacher conferences.

Two Galloway students won the Father’s Day essay contest.  Those students were presented their awards at the State Capital in Austin.

7.0 New Business

A chair for next year’s Gift Wrap committee is needed.  Lori Veltri agreed to chair with Tiffany Ward’s help.

8.0 Old Business

For the Penny Drive winners, an ice cream party was held for Ms. Simfenderfer’s class and a pizza party was held for Ms. Farmer’s class.

The last 3rd Thursday Coffee Hour will be held on May 19th.  Chris Dale agreed to make a sign for next year’s Coffee Hour.

There were several items that were not bid on at the Gala.  These items will available at the Spring Program as silent auction items.

